Rainford C.E. Primary School

Cross Pit Lane Rainford St Helens WA11 8AJ

'Learning and growing together to achieve our best in the love of God'



Headteacher: Mrs A. RICHARDSON B.Ed. (Hons)

Tel: 01744 883281, Fax: 01744 886495 www.rainfordcofe-pri.st-helens.sch.uk Email: rainfordp@sthelens.org.uk

20th September 2017

Dear Parents/Carers

Parking in new development

The school is receiving a number of complaints regarding parents parking in the new development next to the school at drop off and pick up times.

I urge parents not to park or turn around on the site please. The road is currently private as it has not yet been adopted by the Council and we do not have permission to use it.

When the road is adopted, road markings will be added which can then be monitored by traffic control officers. At that point, I hope parents will be able to use the new pedestrian entrance although parking within the development will still be discouraged.

However, I have been informed that if parents continue to park on this private road, the developers may not apply to have the road adopted and will construct barriers to the site. This may affect our future use of the pedestrian entrance.

I appeal to parents to find other parking arrangements.

I thank you in anticipation of your cooperation and support.

Kind regards

Mrs Richardson Headteacher











